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R. J. Emerson, Jr., AICP

          Director of Planning

(804) 501-4602



March 9, 2023 
Tim Seldon, PE
Timmons Group
4701 Owens Way, Suite 900
Prince George, VA 23875



Re:
Carriage Hill Apartments  









Basie Road Driveway Addition









POD2022-00628








Construction Plan Review  












Dear Mr. Seldon:

Please be advised that the planning review of the above-referenced plan submitted for review on February 27, 2023 2022, has been completed.  The Planning Department offers the following comments that must be addressed prior to construction plan approval:
1) A s agreed, a revised Landscape and Lighting plan for the west parking area must be submitted for review and approval, prior the submission of the for signature.
a. The landscape plan must indicate the number of healthy native trees with a caliper size of 6-inches or greater trees being removed to accommodate the new entrance drive.  The plan must indicate the sum-total of caliper size of those trees being removed, which must be replaced in kind (that is if two 9-inch trees were removed then the developer would need to replace them with six 3-inch caliper trees). The trees should be replaced in the vicinity of the west parking area. Provide a planting schedule, with native species. The buffer along Basie Road must satisfy the landscaping requirements of the10-foot transitional buffer.
b.  The revised lighting plan must include a revised photometric plan for the west parking area, a fixture schedule indicating the number, type, and mounting height of the fixtures, and cut sheets for the poles and lighting fixtures. The fixtures should be energy efficient and sharp cutoff, with a maximum height of 15-feet. The lighting plan must provide a minimum of 0.5-foot candles in the west parking area, and a minimum of 1-footcandle at the entrance drive, at the access control gates, at the handicapped parking spaces, and at the crosswalk.
2) The Traffic Engineer ad the Fire Marshal must approve the construction plan.
3) A separate sign permit is required for the proposed detached entrance sign. It must be setback a minimum of 5-feet from the public right-of-way, may not exceed 8-feet in height, or 32-square feet in sign area, and may not interfere with required sight distance.
4) Revise the exhibit showing turning movements for a 47-foot-long fire apparatus. Although the turning movements appear to reflect a 47-foot fire apparatus, the reference detail indicates it is for a SU-40 truck. In addition, the fire apparatus exhibit does not include an (under) clearance path detail.
Additional comments will be provided under separate cover by the Fire Marshal’s Office, and Department of Public Works. Their comments and the comments provided above must be addressed prior to construction plan approval.   
If you have any questions, please contact me at 501-5920.







Sincerely,







Michael F. Kennedy







County Planner

Pc:
BPMS Carriage Hill Holdings, LLC
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